        PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
The minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 13th April 2010 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Tim Mc Mahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Peter England, Mel John, Emma Hughes, Anthony Brown, Cllr Carolyn Fortune, Jemma John, Maggie Thomas, Debbie Brown and Cllr Tony Wilcox.

The Pembroke Dock police NPT was represented by PCSO Kelly John.

An apology for absence was received from Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman).
The delay to the start of the work of widening Stranraer Road
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that he had been unable to get a definite start date for this long awaited project from PCC Highways Department. Residents had high hopes that the work would begin early in this financial year, but the amount of emergency road repair work, such as filling the many pot holes that appeared after the severe winter weather, has necessitated the job to be rescheduled.
Cross Park residents to take steps to combat antisocial behaviour

PCSO Kelly John told the members of the way in which residents of Cross Park are getting together to counter the recent upsurge in antisocial behaviour in their area. Young people often congregate in the road and adjoining pathways to drink alcohol and create a disturbance in what used to be a peaceful area. Kelly also reported that after a trailer was recently removed or stolen from a property, the residents are now seeking advice on how to set up a Neighbourhood Watch scheme.

The Pembrokeshire Local Development Plan outlines a big expansion of housing in Pennar

Cllr Tony Wilcox reminded the members that the LDP envisaged the building of an estimated two hundred more homes in Pennar; though the actual building site(s) for such a big increase in the housing stock has yet to be determined. Tony speculated about the effect the increased traffic would have on Military Road and Treowen Road, and whether it would bring forward the construction of the alternative road to serve Pennar. The Victoria Road extension is still the most favoured route to be taken, though a final decision has yet to be made.
The Play Action Team comes to Pennar with ‘Play in the Park Easter 2010’

Maggie Thomas reported on the Play Action Team’s visits to the Memorial Park in Bush Street, the Pembroke Leisure Centre and St Patrick’s Playing Field. The events were greatly enjoyed by the children and much appreciated by parents. For information on the Play Action Team’s arrangements to visit the Pennar area during this summer school holidays:

         Phone Steph Tindall on 01646 683919, or visit website www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk
P&BCA’S donation to the Bethany Scout Group 
The P&BCA has received a request from the Cubs committee for a donation to help with the purchase of some items of equipment. Cllr Carolyn Fortune proposed that the P&BCA should donate £50 towards this worthy cause, and Maggie Thomas seconded her proposal.

Treasurer’s Report

Tim McMahon said the P&BCA account presently had a credit balance of £760.10 after the deduction of the £50 donation to the Bethany Scout Group.
A choral evening to raise funds for a local self help group

Emma Hughes announced that the Pembroke Choir would be giving a concert in St Patrick’s Church to raise funds for the self help group ‘Keep It Local’ which gives aid to Pennar families where a member has been stricken by cancer. The date set for this event is the evening of 24th July; from whom you should buy your tickets, and the price will be announced later.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00 p.m.

The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 11th May 2010 at 7.30 p.m. 
